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PARAPARAUMU AIRPORT LIMITED
Newsletter – December 2008
Welcome to the Paraparaumu Airport newsletter.

This is an update of matters of interest to airport users and the Kapiti Community. You can also visit our website www.paraparaumuairport.co.nz.

[image: image1.jpg]
New Airport Manager’s Office 
Extensive renovations have now been completed to the control tower at Paraparaumu Airport to convert it into a modern office for the new Airport Manager.  The office provides spectacular views while allowing both management and guests a bird’s eye view of developments as they occur at the airport. 

Plan Change 73 to the KCDC District Plan

Plan Change 73 approved by KCDC on 8 May 2008 has been appealed to the Environment Court. The Appeal will be heard in early March 2008, in the meantime PAL is attempting to resolve issues through caucusing and mediation.

The Plan Change approval is key to the ongoing viability of the Airport and signals the start of substantial investment in Airport infrastructure.

.

PART 139 CERTIFICATION

Paraparaumu Airport Ltd has committed to submitting all the required paper work for Part 139 Certification to the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA) by January 2009.

Air Space Risk Review

R2A has now completed the independent risk review of Paraparaumu Airport’s airspace.  Input was received from a wide range of aviation organisations and participants.  The full report, along with feedback from participants, has been submitted to the CAA as part of Paraparaumu Airport Ltd’s Part 139 Certification application.

Appointment of New Quality Assurance Manager

As part of Paraparaumu Airport Ltd’s preparations for Part 139 Certification, an independent quality assurance manager has been appointed.  Pauline Leech will provide contract QA services for Paraparaumu Airport Ltd.  Pauline has vast experience in both the QA and Aviation industries including having worked for the CAA.

Security Awareness Training

As Part of the certification process Paraparaumu Airport Ltd have invited Aviation Security Ltd to conduct security awareness training for its entire staff as well as local aviation operators and contractors working at the airport.  

With the expected arrival of Air New Zealand services at the airport, it will be vital that all users play their part in ensuring Paraparaumu Airport remains a safe place for aircraft to operate.
Aeronautical Information Publication

Paraparaumu Airport Ltd has made extensive changes to the Aeronautical Information Publication (AIP) to ensure conformity of aircraft traffic and to clearly communicate safety issues to all pilots using the airport.  These changes came into effect on the 20th of November this year.
AirPORT INFRASTRUCTURE 

Grass Taxiways and Runways

Most of the grass taxiways and grass runways at the airport have been levelled and new grass sown.  This should greatly improve the usability of these areas. 

These areas are scheduled to be reopened by Christmas.
Lighting &Runway Marking
Work is scheduled to commence in early December to relocate the northern threshold of the main runway.  This will involve relocating the runway lighting at the northern end of the main runway and painting new markings.

Work will also commence in early December to upgrade all the taxiway and runway paint markings at the Airport before Part 139 Certification. 

Boundary Fences and Lock System

All the airport’s fences have now been upgraded with the addition of extra security fencing, repairs to existing fencing, and extra trespassing signs erected.

All gate locks have now been replaced with a master security lock system.
Automated Weather Information Broadcast

PAL’s new AWIB system has now been up and running for several months.  The system allows for safety information to be broadcast to pilots as well as real-time updates on current airport weather.
OLS’s
Work is nearing completion for the removal of obstacles in the OLS.   Nearly 200 obstacles have been identified as needing removing.

Once complete all the airport’s OLS’s will comply with the newly marked threshold locations

Airport Signage
Work has commenced on upgrading the airport’s signage for runways and taxiways.  This will greatly help improve situational awareness for pilots using the airport.

Closure of Sealed Runway 11/29

PAL has scheduled sealed runway 11/29 for permanent closure on the 12th of December.  This decision has been approved by the CAA.

The decision to close sealed runway 11/29 is a safety decision based off independent recommendations resulting from the recent R2A risk review.

PAL will retain grass runway 11/29 for limited glider operation and imperative landings.  

Noise Management Plan
History

Paraparaumu Airport Ltd is aware of the impact of aircraft noise on the local community, and endeavours to do all it can to keep aircraft noise within reasonable limits.

The Noise Management Plan became operative in June 2007.

A Community Liaison Group was established soon after with an independent chairman, Mr Murray Jensen. 

In November 2007 a 24hr free call line was established to facilitate concerns regarding Airport noise.

Complaints are recorded and investigated by the Airport Manager and the results communicated back to the complainant. Where appropriate, Airport users have been asked to modify their practices.

Noise Monitoring

PAL has employed independent acoustic experts Marshall Day to conduct noise monitoring along the airport’s noise contour lines over the last two months.

These tests are still ongoing.  The results will be published on PAL’s website once they are finalised.

Sponsorship
Support of Kapiti Aero Club &No.49 Squadron ATC
PAL was pleased to be assisting the Kapiti Aero Club in celebrating its 25th Jubilee celebrations in November of this year. Coinciding with the 25th birthday celebrations is the Club’s hosting of the RNZAC Regional Flying Championships.

An enjoyable and safe time was had by all with the Kapiti Coast putting on some great weather for the flying championships.

PAL supported the local ATC by waiving landing fees for training flights in a support program run by KAC.

Feedback

We welcome your feedback on any items in this newsletter and/or ways you think we could improve our communication with you.

Contact

Email info@paraparaumuairport.co.nz
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